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MUSEUM OF MODERN ART ANNOUNCES ELECTION OF TWO NEW OFFICERS 
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Stephen C. Clark, Chairman of the Board of Trustees of 

the Museum of Modern Art, announces that the Board at its June 

meeting elected David H. McAlpin, Treasurer, and Frances Hawkins, 

Secretary, of the Museum. 

Mr. McAlpin, elected a member of the Board in April of this 

j'ear, has been Chairman of the Museum1 s Committee on Photography 

since last fall and was one of those most active in establishing a 

Department of Photography for the Museum in December 1940. Mr. 

McAlpin is a trustee of the New York Zoological Society, a director 

of the New York Orchestral Association, and a member of the University 

Club, the Grolier Club, the Metropolltrn Opera Club, and the Downtown 

Association. 

Mr. McAlpin is a special partner of the firm of Clark, Dodge 

and Company. He is also trustee of the Texas Pacific Land Trust and 

director of a number of investment companies. He was born at Mt. 

Pleasant, New York, and was graduated from Princeton in 1920, where 

the next year he received a Master1s Degree. From Harvard in 1924 

he received the degree of LL.B. 

Miss Hawkins, who has been Acting Secretary of the Museum 

for several months, is a native,of Denver, Colorado. She was edu­

cated at the Wolcott School for Girls in that City and at the Ethel 

Walker School, Simsbury, Connecticut. From the University of Denver 

she received her A.B. in 1927 and M.A. the next year in sociology 

and political science. She later did graduate work at the Pulitzer 

School of Journalism, Columbia University. 


